Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
December 10, 1998 
Breezedale-Mack & Bonya Room 
3:15 -5 

Attendance: M.Sadler, R. Soni, W. Xi, B. Goodwin, B Mitchell, M. Swinker, B. Carter, 

H.Wingard, G. Gerlach.  Guests: I. Marcus, S. Mukasa 

Minutes of the November 12, 1998 meeting were approved on a Carter/ Xi motion. 

Synthesis Proposals : 

On a Xi/Mitchell motion, LS 499,1960's: Decade of Protest, Dr. Irwin Marcus, was unanimously approved with the following suggestion, 1) that discussion of "synthetic thinking" occur during the first class period. 

On a Carter/ Soni motion, LS 499, Rock & Roll and Society, Dr. Stanford Mukasa was approved with the following friendly suggestions: 1) an historical perspective is important to fully understand issues related to the political economy against which rock and roll developed, therefore we suggest an historical perspective be included -Wang Xi would be willing to share material related to this era, 2) be consistent in use of the terms "analysis" and "synthesis" in discussion/labeling of student assignments, 3) the syllabus pages need reordered as some appear out of sequence, and 4) consider ways to actively engage students in the course material. 

HI 481, Women of Africa was reviewed for the purpose of feedback to the proposer, Dr. Michele Wagner who plans to submit this as an LS 499 next semester. Feedback on the following will be shared with the proposer: 1) objectives, assignments, attendance policy, and class participation. 
Program Revision: 

On a Carter/Gerlach motion, the request from the Department of Health and Physical Education to change the Liberal Studies math requirement from a choice of MA 101, MA 110 or MA 217 to requiring MA 217 for the Health and Physical Education and Physical Education and Sport Degree programs was unanimously approved.
Discussion: Mary Sadler reported on the position of the UWUCC that when a course objective is changed or added to an existing course, that constitutes a course revision and therefore the course needs to proceed through the established curriculum process. A lengthy discussion followed concerning the position of the UWUCC related to changing or altering a course objective of an existing course when a proposer submits a course for approval as a writing intensive course. There was much concern about the actual implementation of this curriculum guideline. This item will appear on an upcoming agenda for further discussion and a decision on how we will handle such proposals. 

Adjourned at 5 pm. 

